Minutes of the MVCC Professional Association

Executive Board

May 7, 2003 APPROVED  Aug. 13, 2003

Present: Pres. Ellis Searles, Past Pres. Bill Perrotti, Marie Czarnecki, Art Friedberg, Gene Militello, Luther Riedel, Dennis Rahn, Mike Sewall, and Jim Smrtic. Also Newsletter Editor Cynthia Villanti.


Approval of 4/09/03 minutes

Motion to approve:

1st Mike Sewall

2nd Dennis Rahn

Carried unanimously.

2.
President’s report

a)
May 3 Rally for Higher Ed budget restorations/continuing legislative support for education, Albany

Pres. Searles, Bill Perrotti, Sam Drogo, Mike Sewall, Gene Militello, Cynthia Villanti, Beverly Quist, Jessica Basi, and Marie Czarnecki participated. Gene Militello made magnetic signs with the PA logo to attach to cars. Norma Chrisman printed signs.

b)
LAP

Commencement

Pres. Searles showed the board a mock-up of the key ring to be distributed to graduates. A letter to graduates will be included in the program.

Mousepads

Have been ordered.

Contract copies

It is also expensive to have the contract copies printed on campus. A few were done on campus. The rest will be done at NYSUT.

c)
NYSUT Board of Trustees resolution/letters

At the last MVCC Board meeting, it was noted that two Trustee positions need to be filled. Bob Kelly’s nomination is being held up in Albany. Coincidentally, at the last RA, a resolution was passed regarding guidelines to be used for selecting Trustees. Pres. Searles sent a copy of the guidelines to Pres. Schafer and MVCC Board President John Stetson, along with an offer to help in the selection. 

d)
Agency fee payers

NYSUT Polling Center

The NYSUT polling center will be calling agency fee payers with reasons why they should join the union. NYSUT will also send a follow-up letter.

Notification process

As per law, agency fee payers are being sent a copy of the budget, which they can contest to get a portion of their dues back.

e)
Millennium Project

Delores Caruso contacted Pres. Searles regarding payment for faculty who participate in the Millennium Project. Pres. Searles met today with Pres. Schafer to say we need to decide on a role for the faculty. She indicated that the PA is frustrated by the lack of communication. She is supposed to be on a number of committees, but these committees never meet. Pres. Schafer agreed that there should be more communication.

f)
County Executive election screening (5/20)

Candidates will speak at the County Board of Election meeting at 5:30 p.m. Representatives of the PA will be there to observe.

g)
Local Presidents’ Council (4/24)

Pres. Searles attended. The discussion revolved around planning for the May 3 rally and the local school district budget votes.

h)
Ted Moore Run (4/27)

The PA received a plaque for our sponsorship. Several PA members participated.

i)
CNY Labor Council 

Worker Memorial Day (4/28)

Pres. Searles and Bill Perrotti attended. The ribbon cutting for the workers memorial will be on Labor Day. There will be more information forthcoming on purchasing a brick for the memorial.

j)
Republican Party fundraiser (5/1)

Pres. Searles  and Mike Sewall attended.

k)
NYSUT Retiree Council luncheon meeting (5/15)

Pres. Searles has been invited as a representative of our local. This is an opportunity for outreach to other NYSUT locals to build a line of communication for the future.

Motion to expend $12.50 to send Pres. Searles to the luncheon:

1st Marie Czarnecki

2nd Bill Perrotti

Carried unanimously.

l)
UCE/FIT Scholarship Fund

The union at FIT sent the PA an invitation to contribute to a scholarship fund honoring Lou Stollar, a patriarch of the NYSUT community college leadership. UCE/FIT has contributed to the Ted Moore Scholarship. This is another good outreach effort.

Motion to contribute $50 to the Lou Stollar UCE/FIT scholarship fund.

1st Marie Czarnecki

2nd Luther Riedel

Carried unanimously.

m)
Correspondence

Assemblyman Townsend acknowledged receiving Pres. Searles request for member item funding for our nursing program.

4.
Committee reports

a)
Benefits Fund - Pres. Searles reporting for Chair Paul Halko

After a number of meetings, setting up the legal documents and policies, and carefully studying options, the MVCCPA Benefits Fund, chaired by Paul Halko, voted to purchase the NYSUT endorsed Davis Vision Premiere Family Plan, which will commence July 1, 2003. Families include college students up to age twenty-five. Premium rates are guaranteed until 2005. Every unit member has to enroll. Members will be notified in PAnorama and by e-mail. Debbie Otis and Norma Chrisman are setting up a database so that members can sign up via the PA website. Ron Miller will set up a computer terminal at the Summer Institute Benefits workshop so people can sign up at that time.

There was a round of applause for the MVCCPA Benefits Fund Trustees for making this selection.

b) Community Outreach - Luther Riedel 


The PA end-of-semester social is planned for May 19. Flyers are being distributed. Luther will send a reminder. There will be a 50/50 raffle benefiting Hospice. Guests are welcome.


Several PA members participated in the Ted Moore Run.

c)  Education and Training -Jim Smrtic 

The contract presentation will be at Summer Institute. Jim will order bagels, juice and coffee for the PA workshops at Summer Institute.

d)
Grievance- Dennis Rahn


The PA is waiting for information from the College on faculty members not paid to teach. The College has not yet responded to inquiries.


We are pursuing a grievance regarding the chief executive officer interfering in a grievance.


There is a grievance on the timeliness of waivers. There were some waivers during the 7th week of classes.


NYSUT has been consulted about the non-renewal of a bargaining unit member in the third year.


There were a number of questions about the contract.


Last Fall, as a result of a grievance, a joint committee between the PA and the College provided for in the latest contract was activated to discuss practicums, internships, and clinicals and the variety of ways these are now applied.

e)
Internal Communications -Art Friedberg


Elections are tomorrow. The committee has sent ballots to home addresses as per federal law. The committee will count the ballots.

President Searles said she will then get in touch with the Executive Board by e-mail regarding appointments. The president will make recommendations and these will be presented to the Executive Board for approval. As in the past, the nominees will be considered for appointment. Election results will be announced in PAnorama.

www.mvccpa.org

Pictures of the May 3rd Rally and the Ted Moore Run appear on the website.

f)

Member Services - Pres. Searles reporting

· The board minutes are now being sent to Gene Militello for names of new hires.

· It was agreed that the secretary will see if the PA can obtain e-mail addresses for prospective candidates in the interest of timeliness.

h)
Political Action - Mike Sewall

· The PA is now well recognized at the County Board of Legislators. 

· The board agreed that Pres. Searles would try to arrange a meeting with the interim county executive and outgoing County Executive Ralph Eannace, and will also write to Eannace to thank him for his support. It will be crucial for the PA to be involved in the Fall election process and screening of potential candidates.

7.   Adjournment by general consensus.

E-mail addenda:

1. There was an e-mail vote approving the president’s appointments to committees.

2. Although the BOCES golf outing was canceled due to low turnout, Pres. Searles asked the board to allow BOCES to keep our $100 donation to their scholarship fund nevertheless. There was an e-mail vote of approval.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie B. Czarnecki, Fund Secretary

